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Executive Summary:  

The intent of this report is to inform Council of any compliance related issues and general 
information from the Environmental Services Department for the period of June 26 to July 29, 
2024. 

 

Context and Background Information:  

This report includes a summary of Quarterly and annual Sampling, MECP Inspection results, 
and Internal auditing results.  

 

Drinking Water Sampling 

Quarterly sampling for all municipal water systems was completed on July 8, 2024, as per the 
sampling schedule. All results received were within the acceptable ministry limits.  

Annual Sampling was performed for the Tiverton Drinking Water System on the Briar Hill Well 
#1. The results were all within the acceptable ministry limits.  

 

Wastewater and Leachate Sampling 

Leachate Quarterly sampling for the Valentine Avenue (former ward 1 landfill) was completed 
on July 9, 2024. The results received only differed slightly from previous results with no major 
concerns noted.  

 

 



Underwood DWS MECP Inspection 

The 2024-25 Ministry Inspection Report was received on July 18 for Underwood Drinking 
Water System.  The on-site inspection took place on May 7, 2024. There were no non-
compliance issues or best practices noted in the report. The system received an inspection 
rating of 100%. A copy of the report is attached.  

 

Tiverton DWS MECP Inspection 

The 2024-25 Ministry Inspection Report was received on July 23 for the Tiverton Drinking 
Water System. The onsite inspection took place on June 13, 2024. There were no non-
compliance issues or best practices noted in the report. The system received an inspection 
rating of 100%. A copy of the report is attached.  

 

DWQMS Internal Auditing 

An internal audit was conducted by staff on July 9-12. One Corrective Action request was 
issued under element 18 Emergency Management in relation to an annual review of 
emergency contact listings. Staff will ensure the annual review of contact listings is completed 
going forward.   

 

Consultation Overview: 

The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks performs the annual drinking water 
inspections as required under the Ontario Regulations. 

Origin: 

The Drinking Water Quality Management Standard requires relevant aspects of the Quality 
Management System to be communicated to the Owner of the system. 

 

 

Attachments:  2024-25 Underwood DWS MECP Inspection Report  

   2024-25 Tiverton DWS MECP Inspection Report 

Prepared by: Lisa Crimmings, Environmental Compliance Officer  

Submitted by: Mark O’Leary, Manager of Environmental Services 

 


